KAYSVILLE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES
January 14, 2021
Planning Commission Members Attended: Vice Chairperson Quan Nguyen, Steve Lyon, Toby Barrus, Wilf Sommerkorn and Abigayle Hunt.
Absent: Jared Doxey, Chairperson Joshua Sundloff

Staff Present:  Lyle Gibson, Dan Jessop, Heather Nielsen.  
Public Attendees: Jesse Knight, Dan Reeve
OPENING
The Planning Commission meeting was held on Thursday, January 14, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the Kaysville City Hall located at 23 East Center Street. Chairperson Quan Nguyen opened the meeting by welcoming those present. 
Steve Lyon made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 10, 2020 meeting. Toby Barrus seconded the motion and they were unanimously approved. 
Conditional Use Permit for an Electronic Message Center (Sign) located at 324 north main for subway.
Dan Jessop said that the Subway located at 324 North Main is seeking a Conditional Use Permit for a sign with an electronic message center component to replace the black letter marque portion of their existing ground sign. The proposed sign is considered an on-premise ground sign per city code which is allowed under 17-33-9 signs permitted by zone. 

As proposed the sign height, size, and percentage of EMC all appear to meet minimum requirements of the ordinance. The site plan indicates that the sign would sit perpendicular to 200 North Street 12 feet behind the sidewalk. The sign ordinance requires that the leading edge of all signs be set back at least 18” from any property line. Staff has verified with the applicant that the sign is capable of dimming according to ambient light conditions
Staff recommends that the Planning Commission approve the requested EMC sign as proposed. The Commission may consider additional conditions if it determines they are necessary to comply with the standards stated above.  
Steve Lyon made a motion to approve the Conditional Use Permit for an Electronic Message Center Sign located at 324 north main for Subway. Abigayle Hunt seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
Final Plat approval for Phase 2 of the Westgate Estates Subdivision for Perry Homes Utah located at approximately 200 North and Bonneville Lane.  
Introduced together with the following item.
Final Plat approval for Phase 3 of the Westgate Estates Subdivision for Perry Homes Utah located at approximately 200 North and Bonneville Lane.

Lyle Gibson said that the proposed final plats for the Westgate Subdivision Phases 2 and 3 are before the Planning Consideration for approval. While consistent with the overall development plan approved with the preliminary plat, the phasing has been adjusted to allow additional consideration for including ground currently in Layton City surrounded by the development.  

Both phases are developed on standard public streets in a block like configuration with short stub roads to connect into future phases. 

Each phase contains 24 lots all of which comply with minimum lot size, and frontage requirements and has maintained the same design and configuration as the preliminary approval.  The developer may develop them together or stagger the timing of the phases some. When developed in order each phase works as a stand along component of the development. 

Staff has reviewed the plat and engineering for each phase and recommends that the Planning Commission grant approval for the final plat of the Westgate Estates Phases 2 and 3. 

The plat is in compliance with the preliminary plat, the existing zoning, and the engineering and design has been reviewed by all applicable agencies and found to be in compliance with applicable ordinances and standards.

Vice Chairperson Quan Nguyen asked the developer Dan Reeve’s from Perry Homes to approach the stand. Mr. Reeve’s said that they are planning on starting out strong and doing both phase 2 and 3 at the same time. They are thinking that these homes will sell out in the next year and a half. 
Vice Chairperson Quan Nguyen asked Mr. Reeve what the selling price point would be. Mr Reeve said he did not know but he could get back to the commission with the answer. 

Abigayle Hunt made a motion to approve the Final Plat for Phase 2 of the Westgate Estates Subdivision for Perry Homes Utah located at approximately 200 North and Bonneville Lane. Steve Lyon seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. 

Wilf Sommerkorn made a motion to approve the Final Plat for Phase 3 of the Westgate Estates Subdivision for Perry Homes Utah located at approximately 200 North and Bonneville Lane. Toby Barrus seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved
CALL TO THE PUBLIC

Nothing was brought forward. 
CORRESPONDANCE AND CALENDAR
Staff informed the Planning Commission of the plan to implement a statistically valid survey to obtain additional input on the future land use options for the General Plan update. The Planning Commission hopes to provide feedback for the next general plan update and asked that they be able to see the draft questionnaire prior to making it public. 
The Planning Commission then had a discussion regarding various properties and what types of uses may be appropriate to help understand the key questions that the General Plan survey should address.

The next regularly scheduled Planning Commission meeting is anticipated to be held on Thursday, January 28, 2021. 
ADJOURNMENT
Steve Lyon made a motion to adjourn the meeting. It was approved unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.
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